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Security and Enforcement Committee

 March 19, 2018 – Antoine’s Restaurant

MEETING NOTES

Meeting called to order by Bob Simms at 2:00 PM.

Roll Call and Guest Introductions.
Committee members present:  Gail Cavett, Beverly Fulk, Albin Guillot, Ann Kesler, Brittany McGovern, Bob Simms, Mike Tilbury.
Committee members absent:   Steve Caputo, Bryan Drude, Vincent Marcello, Dwyre McComsey, Robert Watters.
Guests:   Ethan Ellestad, Susan Guillot, Morris Kahn, Meg Lousteau.
Meeting Notes for January 2018 and February 2018 were unanimously approved.

Bob Simms showed Crime Stats Map for 1st Qtr 2018 through March 17, which reflected 0 homicides, 2 armed robberies, 16 simple robberies and 1 shooting.  He noted that more Bourbon St. robberies are occurring during the day, in his opinion due to lack of daytime police presence there.
Discussion of the type people being targeted during early AM hours, i.e. more restaurant and bar workers.  Much of that crime is occurring at the St. Louis/Burgundy corner.  An 8th District UCR (Unified Crime Report) map showed locations and times of crimes.
Simms delivered the good news that two of the three graffiti vandals tagging at 4 AM were apprehend-ed by the FQ Task Force, thanks to a citizen using the app to report them.  Photos shown of the “artwork” done by these Dillard University students.  There will be Criminal Damage to Historic Building charges, as well as Trespassing charges.  Attendees commented about the differences in stores’ restrictions on selling spray paint; there are none at Mary’s on N. Rampart.
A statistical breakdown of the different crime types was given by Simms from the FQ Task Force 1st Quarter 2018 Summary.  It showed a reduction in all type crimes from February to the first two weeks of March.  Increase in app calls in February mostly due to Mardi Gras and gutter punks/travelers.  People in the 1000-1300 blocks of Decatur are now more aware about using the app.  Simms cited City Council’s recently passed law that allows those arrested to get out of jail more quickly if the crime is only a minor one, which is discouraging to NOPD because they are back out on the street in 10 minutes.  Question was raised about criteria for running arrested individuals’ names through records search to learn if there are outstanding warrants for other crimes.
Traffic and parking enforcement numbers were back up to 93 issued citations.  Of that number, 28 were oversize vehicles with the remainder comprised of varying length vehicles and party buses.  Some companies are now using shorter trucks, proving that compliance is growing due to the fines.  That 

money brings revenue to the City and pays for the additional detail traffic officer, who also acts as backup for the regular officer.  Hopes are that the traffic officer’s hours can be extended to nighttime, as well as adding another officer to handle vagrant and quality of life issues.  Simms told about Gail Cavett stating that need to the FQMD Board on March 5.

Slow progress is being made on the low barrier shelter.  Concerns that ultimately it will not be very effective because NOPD cannot just pick up vagrants from the streets and “drop them off.”
Simms showed evolution of the Task Force app and advised that Sidney Torres continues putting money into developing the app enhancement program.  He announced that St. Tammany Sheriff’s Dept. wants to use Sidney’s program, and would like to add a few enhancements.  Their Version 4 will give the caller the option of either registering or leaving a callback number.  Caller must provide more details.  There will be a 911 emergency button that fast tracks the call; if the caller is registered, the program will track where he is located.  A policing agency can send “Push Notifications” to registered individuals if they have opted in for notifications.  Eighth District may use the same enhancements if approved by Cmdr. Gernon.
The extensive maintenance of FQTF vehicles was discussed.  Simms presented a chart with breakdown of expenses and cost per mile.  The cars are driven an average of 6,000 miles/month.  Requirements for future purchase of an additional vehicle would be:  1) 9’ long, 2) less than 6’ wide, 3) leather or vinyl interior and 4) air conditioning.  Photos were shown of some potential models but they were all longer than the Smart Cars.
Cavett reviewed some of her March 5 FQMD Board presentation on bollards problems, including video of how easily she was able to manually move them.  Another big problem is beads and all manner of things getting stuck in the tracks, rendering them inoperable.  They also cannot be locked down easily.  She explained the operation and why this model is a bad one.  The original planning and purchase was done by a City Hall department; Cavett was given approval by the Board to work with City Hall towards either a solution or replacement.  Attendees voiced their opinions about the easy opportunities in the Quarter for potential terrorist activity.

At last month’s meeting it was suggested a White Paper be developed identifying the top issues plaguing the French Quarter, to be given the incoming Police Chief.  The paper was drafted by Simms, naming the following issues:
· Proliferation of street people/travelers

· Hat, bead and shoe scam people

· Sound levels such as bucket kids, loud bands, etc.
· NOPD French Quarter resources

· NOPD resource deployment

Ethan Ellestad, Executive Director of MACCNO, reported he had recently met with DDD regarding sound level measurements – the musicians want to be measured.  He told DDD that MACCNO needs the resources for doing that in order to prove who is within legal limits and who is not.  Ellestad will also be talking with Councilmember Kristin Palmer about help.
Discussion about sound levels.  Susan Guillot said that French Quarter Citizens is receiving more and more resident complaints, and that entertainers are going further into the Quarter.
Next meeting will be April 16, 2018.
Meeting adjourned at 3:20 PM.

Notes compiled by Bev Fulk  
